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September 2020 

 
Sunday, September 6, 2020ðBoard Meeting; 1600; 
electronic meetingðCanceled  
 
Sunday, September 20, 2020ðNTRAK at Fairfax 
Station Railroad MuseumðPending 
 
Sunday, October 4, 2020ðBoard Meeting; 1600; 
electronic meeting 
 
Sunday, October 11, 2020ðT-TRAK at Fairfax 
Station Railroad MuseumðPending 
 
Sunday, October 18, 2020ðNTRAK at Fairfax 
Station Railroad MuseumðPending 
 
FUTURE EVENTS 
 
November 1ðBoard Meeting  
 
November 15ðNTRAK at Fairfax Station Railroad 
MuseumðPending 

 

BILL OF LADING  
 

Rail Events Timetable ........................... 1 
Board Meeting Minutes ......................... 2 
Presidentôs Corner ................................. 2 
T-TRAK at Fairfax Station ................... 3 
Atlas SD-50/60 Maintenance, 
                                        Part II ............. 6  
The ñWood Chipperò ............................ 9 

All public NVNTRAK shows are canceled or pending until further notice. With current 
Commonwealth of Virginia health guidelines limiting the size of gatherings, social 
distancing requirements, and related measures, the Board will only start scheduling shows, 
assigning coordinators, and calling for modules, when the risk to members and the public 
has been reduced. 
 
The NVNTRAK Board of Directors will meet when necessary, electronically, when there 
are issues needing attention. Any member with an issue for Board consideration should 
submit it in writing to the president at president@nvntrak.org. 

A ghost hopper? Find out on pg. 9. 

ñXò marks the spot. See pg 3. 

mailto:president@nvntrak.org
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Present:  Greg Lindsey, Kip Petzrick, Pete Jouannet, 
and Cotton Bowen. 

Meeting was conducted via Zoom and called to order at 
1602. 

Presidentôs Report (Greg Lindsey):   

¶ All public club activities have been postponed/
cancelled until further notice as we continue to 
follow our local governmental and CDC 
guidelines regarding COVID-19 pandemic 
responses. 

¶ NTRAK will not be doing a virtual layout at the 
museum on August 9 due to not having adequate 
numbers of participants; T-TRAK will have a 
layout on August 16.  Key difference between 
this coming layout and the one conducted in July 
is that we will have one MC rather than having 
each member describe their module(s).  This will 
eliminate the issue with passing the microphone.    

¶ Paperwork to transfer Virginia Registered Agent 
from Jim Davis to Ron Plichta has been 
completed; documents will be posted to the club 
shared Google drive on the NVNTRAK Portal.  

 
Treasurerôs Report (Pete Jouannet):   

¶ Received several updates from members 
regarding recently released membership list; 
revised list sent to members on August 2. 

¶ Paid NTRAK membership fees for two members 
(one late registration and one new member from 
Charlottesville). 

¶ Cotton Bowen conducted an independent review 
of the clubôs financials in accordance with the by-
laws and has volunteered to complete future ones 
on a quarterly basis. 

 
Secretaryôs Report (Kip Petzrick):  Minutes for July 
BOD Meeting posted to the Call Board. 
  
NTRAK Superintendentôs Report (Ron Plitcha):  
Not present 
 
TTRAK Superintendentôs Report (Jim LaBaugh):  
Not present 
 
Old Business:  None 
 
New Business: 

¶ The treasurer was given an action item to 
investigate our response to national NTRAK 
regarding them moving to an electronic payment 
only for national level financial transactions. 

¶ We will look at putting a link to the haberdashery 
on the club website. 

Board of Directors meetings will continue to meet 
via Zoom (remote format) as we go through this 
season of no gatherings due to the COVID-19 
restrictions. 

Meeting adjourned at 1619. 

NVNTRAK Board of Directors Meeting  
August 2, 2020  

By Kip Petzrick  

President ôs corner  
By Greg Lindsey  

Hello members of NVNTRAK and friends of N scale 
railroading! 
 
Once again, I sincerely hope you are all remaining in 
good spirits and are continuing to stay well through this 
time of unprecedented challenges resulting from the 
very persistent pandemic.  Please continue to take the 
right precautions and exercise all the protections you 
can as recommended by our medical experts so that we 
can hopefully make some type of return to social events 
and enjoying our hobby together.   
 
 

On the good side of things, there have been some 
creative layout building and train running alternatives to 
our normal processes.  I did get to participate in the T-
TRAK virtual show in August and found it encouraging 
to be able to gather together, even in a limited fashion, 
to provide an opportunity for others to enjoy some 
trains on a Sunday afternoon.  It is also expanding our 
capability as a club for us to learn better how to create 
and leverage videos and social media options to record 
and share our events in both real time and recorded 
events. 
 

(Continued on page 3) 
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Last month, I also shared about the National Virtual T-
TRAK Layout sponsored by the National T-TRAK 
Division of NTRAK Inc.  I can now say that I have 
finally been through every one of the T-TRAK modules 
displayed on their website, and I have a number of new 
ideas to update and improve my own modules.  There 
are some really great ideas out there, and I am seeing 
more and more of them while on an extended business 
trip. (I have lots of evenings to check out train ideas on 
line!) 
 
The virtual formats of emails, etc. have also given some 
of our members a path to share ideas and 
encouragement as well as to share expertise and 
experiences with other members.  I have learned 
directly from members several new techniques to 
improve painting and weathering.  On the other side of 
the coin, I have been able to share ideas on different 
options for throwing switches and wiring auto-reverse 
sections for DCC operations.  All in all, I always seem 
to find that the act of sharing knowledge often teaches 
me as much or more than what I have imparted to 
someone else.  There is always something to learn if we 
have a ñteachableò mindset.  Thanks to all the members 
who have shared ideas and thoughts with me over these 
last few months.  It is greatly appreciated. 
 
Once again, your NVNTRAK Board of Directors 
continues to monitor the Covid19 situation and seek out 
guidance and direction from our local authorities 
concerning options and time lines as we evaluate our 
clubôs ability to safely support activities or our need to 
continue to postpone or cancel them.  At this stage, 
recent experiences of other organizations seem to 
indicate that a too aggressive return to larger gatherings 
where masks and social distancing safeguards cannot 
reliably be enforced or maintained are resulting in 
increases in case numbers rather than maintaining a 
healthy protection.   
 
Without wanting to be too political, it is looking like 
this pattern of only small and well-protected events will 
be our only options for a significant time throughout the 
Fall season.  The BOD is committed to seeking out the 
best options for what we believe we can safely 
accommodate, and we share your desire to return to 
activities as we think it is safe to support them.  That 
said, our outlook is not optimistic that we will have 
many options opening up in the near future timeline.  
  
Thanks again go out to those of you sharing photos, 
ideas, videos and the like of your model railroading 
activities.  It sure beats the politicized news and sound 
bites these days, and it is much more fun to follow and 

(Continued from page 2) watch.  You inspire us to jump in and do things on our 
own layouts, and that continues to give all of us the 
encouragement and comradery we have found in our 
club.    
 
Have a good month, and I will see you at a show or two, 
even if ñvirtuallyò is the only way to do so!   N  

 

t -trak at Fairfax station  
August 16, 2020  

By kent smiley  

After a successful virtual train show in June, the club 
and the Fairfax Station Railroad Museum thought they 
would try another virtual train show, this time in 
August.  
 
We had a good lot of interest from members when the 
show was first announced in July, so I went with that 
group. A couple of people had to drop out, but Steve 
Jackson was able to put together a good layout design 
using my DC Crossing module forming a folded figure 
eight shape with two yards in each loop provided by 
Matt Lee and Steve. Greg Lindsey brought along his 
four seasons on T-TRAK modules, which were good to 
see, and Bill Rutherford bought along his two singles 
which are always good to have in designing a layout. 
Phil Cook ensured we had a true international theme 
with his four Japanese-themed corner modules and the 
airport landing strip double module. John Steitz added 
the industrial grit with a few of his steel mill modules. I 

(Continued on page 4) 
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also brought 
along my wide 
corner module 
set, this time with 
several treeôs 
planted.  
 
Sunday, August 
16, rolled around 
and was 
sufficiently nice 
enough for us to 
unload without 
getting too wet. 
Everyone arrived on time and, 
like we had practiced this on a 
weekly basis, the tables, table 
cloths, layout cabling, DCC 
power box, and modules all got 
laid out and put together in 
short order. That was until 
Steve started to cable in all the 
modules and found one of the 
layout loops was either shorting 
or not independent of the other 
loop. After burning a few 
collective brain cells, we got it 
figured out and had trains 
running just how Steve wanted them 
by noon.  
 
This left us an hour to run trains prior 
to the Facebook Live session at 1 p.m. 
With two yards we had a good 
selection of trains and rollingstock 
circulating and being stored around 
the layout. One oôclock came around 
pretty 
quickly, for 
me at least, 
as I was 
nominated to 
do the 
speaking for 
the virtual 
audience.  
 
The 
Facebook 
Live session 
went off 
well. We tried to let the modules and trains do the 
talking, too, and left lots of ñsilentò time for that. Matt 
provided me a few unscripted props during the session, 

(Continued from page 3) and I got to show the 
audience a module kit 
and some Kato 
UniTrack. We got a 
number of questions 
throughout the session 
(thanks Chester!), 
which I was able to 
answer. Nothing like 
doing things live and on 
the fly! After about 45 
minutes, the questions 
seemed to drop off, so 
the museum staff ended 
the session.   

 
Given we had the station for 
another couple of hours, we 
spent it well, ensuring the rails 
were well occupied. With two 
large loops and no formal 
scheduling of who ran what 
when, we often saw two or 
three trains on each loop. This 
required some coordination, 
given we had the DC Crossing 
in the mix, although I donôt 
remember too many accidents. 
Maybe one, though.  

 
Bill had a great time with his sound-
equipped steam loco, ensuring that the 
other operators knew his highball was 
being held up by those holding him up. 
He blamed his locoôs New York Central 
markings.  
 
Four oôclock rolled around, and we 

packed up and 
were out the 
door by around 
4:30. Another 
good afternoon 
of running 
trains and 
displaying our 
hobby to the 
outside world, 
even it was by 
Facebook Live.  
 

The museum is doing its best to stay relevant during 
these times and openly appreciate our efforts to put on 
these shows. We are scheduled to be there again in 
October.   N  

https://www.facebook.com/watch/live/?v=939632149852577&ref=watch_permalink
https://www.facebook.com/watch/live/?v=939632149852577&ref=watch_permalink

